
 

10. THE CAMPAIGN, MAY-DECEMBER 
 

 

 

  

Led by the hard-charging 
(and apparently 
sometimes abrasive) 
George Pierce, the 
Committee undertook 
several Davisville 
promotional efforts over 
the rest of 1905. 
 

 

Although rather puny in 
light of current site 
selection promotions, 
e.g. the site of the 
Olympics or even a Bio-
Lab, the reproductions of 
several items below 
depict the heartfelt 
efforts of 1905 Davisville. 



 

STRIFE IN 

THE 

PROMOTIONS 

COMMITEE 
 

In 1933, Promotion 

Committee member Dr. 

Walter Bates wrote a 

memoir memo on the 

events of 1905 and 

thereabouts. Apparently 

never published, the 

original typescript is in 

UCD Special Collections. 

 

From the distance of a 

quarter of a century, Dr. 

Bates offered the view of 

Pierce seen to the right. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Reproduction 

of the two-page 

offer the 

Promotion 

Committee 

sent to the 

State Farm 

Selection 

Commission 

dated May 12, 

1905 

 

Pierce was the Chair of the 

Promotion Committee and 

Bates was the President of 

the new Chamber of 

Commerce. Here we see a 

"studied ambiguity" 

regarding who is in charge. 

  

 



 

 

Pierce's Journal of the 

Davisville Campaign 

 

 

 

 

 

As described in columns 4 and 5, George 

Pierce kept a journal in which he wrote a  

few lines each day describing what he did 

and what happened. 

 

A few years ago, Professor of History 

Emeritus Richard N. Schwab transcribed 

these handwritten pages to typescript in 

digital (Word) format. The UCD Department 

of Special Collections has made these files 

available to the public.  

 

We have gone through the Word transcript 

file for 1905 and reproduced the entry for 

each day Pierce wrote about the Davisville 

 

 

campaign. These quotes are assembled in 

the booklet just below. 

 

In order to provide a wider sense of the 

journal itself, we quote the entire entry for 

each day there is mention of the State 

Farm.  

 

We highlight State Farm actions by printing 

them in red. All other activities are in black 

print. 

 

In simply flipping through the pages, one 

sees a great deal of red print spread over 

most of 1905. 

 

 



 

 

 The "Ideal Spot" Booklet 

 

 

  
 

In addition to face-to-

face lobbying, one of 

the Promotion 

Committee's more 

important products was 

a 20 page booklet 

measuring some five by 

six inches titled "An 

Ideal Spot for a 

University Farm." 

 

 

Its pages are reproduced 

and assembled for 

viewing just below. 

 

Likely written by Pierce 

and La Rue, the booklet 

enumerates the virtues of 

the land being offered. 
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